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workers. The unemployment rate in the Hurunui is 1.9% and there are fewer than 20 
beneficiaries in the district who are available and able to work. Put bluntly, none of them have 
been found to be employable (for various reasons). Businesses have been putting a high level 
of investment and effort in increasing productivity, but even at a high level of productivity 
there is still a severe shortage of worker availability.  

 has often stated that the one thing slowing his business 
growth is the difficulty in finding workers. 

This proposal would lead to a high number of workers being replaced every three years with 
other migrant workers who will then need to be trained up on the systems and processes of 
each business. It will also increase Health and Safety risks in businesses as new workers are 
brought up to speed on safe practices.  

This is inefficient for the business owners and disruptive for all staff. It will increase the cost 
and complication of doing business in rural areas which does not fit with the government goal 
of growing the regional economies.  

From a community perspective this will be disastrous. Small rural townships (such as the town 
of Culverden) have suffered from reducing local population for many years. The number of 
migrants in the area have mitigated this loss, holding the overall population at a steady level. 
Many community facilities are reliant on migrants for their survival.  

Migrants who have integrated into their local community fill the sports clubs, the churches and 
the schools and provide a diversity that improve the wellbeing of the community. Migrant 
families are an essential component in the survival of rural areas that face diminishing 
populations and difficulty retaining young people   

In setting a maximum duration, it will create a ‘churn’ of migrants meaning a lack of continuity 
for community facilities and services. This will mean fewer migrants are able to get involved in 
governance, coaching or other essential community services. A lack of continuity means that it 
will be harder for the migrant community to have ‘a voice’ in matters that pertain to them and 
the wider community.  It will also reduce the prospect of whole families coming to New 
Zealand together.  This will have an adverse impact on our small communities in a social sense 
and worker wellbeing that comes from having a family. 

In short, rural areas in the Hurunui welcome migrant families with open arms and recognise 
their contribution to business success and to community cohesion. We believe that this 
proposal, if enacted, would be damaging to both business and community. 
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